Dear Princeton Charter School parent,

Students in grades 6-8 are eligible to participate in interscholastic sports teams. In order to help us plan for the fall season, **please** <u>use this form</u> to indicate that your child(ren) will be playing a fall sport. Here is information regarding Princeton Charter School fall sports.

- The fall sports are:
  - Field Hockey (Anna Burd/Jeff Madia)
  - Cross Country (Aaron Burd/Stacey Trenholm)
  - Soccer (Michele Miller/Josh Gonzalez)
- The 3 fall sports we offer are co-ed
- Practices are on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday from 3:30pm-5:15pm
- Games and practices will all occur during these days
- Buses will transport players to and from away games

We ask that athletes be at every game and practice; however, we are happy to work with anyone who has scheduling conflicts.

If your child will not be playing a fall sport, then there is no need to respond.

Attached also find the sports "Preparticipation Physical Evaluation Medical Eligibility Form." This will need to be printed and filled out. You will need to upload the completed form through PowerSchool Enrollment Express no later than August 22. (Information on PowerSchool Express will be available soon as we are still finalizing the transition to this new system.)

There will be a \$150 fee for the fall sports. This will help defray the increasing cost to the school e.g. rising cost of buses, etc.

However, above all, we want to ensure that all students are able to participate. Please reach out to <a href="mailto:pcsoffice@princetoncharter.org">pcsoffice@princetoncharter.org</a> if this fee poses a challenge. (This communication will go only to the Head of School office and will be confidential.) The fee will be waived for students who qualify for Free or Reduced Lunch fees.

If your child will be playing a fall sport, please indicate so using the google form above, by Tuesday, August 4, 2025 and also be sure to submit the medical clearance form by the deadline, August 22. This is a state mandated requirement and students will not be able to participate without this form which must also be reviewed by the school's physician.

Sincerely,
Larry Patton
2025-07-30